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Strictly Thank You


Wow, wow, wow – what a night! We always knew that ‘Strictly Musical’ was going to be a fantastic occasion but all who were there agree that the night surpassed all expectations.





The atmosphere was electric and the show itself worthy of The Bord Gáis. Congratulations to our winning group ‘The Diamond Dogs’ who performed to the music of Moulin Rouge. €1,000 has been donated to Pieta House, on their behalf,.





We would like to thank all who helped make the night the resounding success that it was- our performers who thrilled and entertained us, the hard working committee who worked tirelessly behind the scenes, our sponsors and finally you, the people of Prosperous. Without your support the night would not have been possible. 





We are delighted to announce that, after paying expenses of €14,434.38, that €37,431.60 was lodged in the bank.  We have a little more money to come in, so the final figure will hopefully be around €40,000.





Míle buíochas. 





 DVDs


For those of you who would like to relive the night we have DVDs available in the school. €10 each 








Calendar Reminders


May 4th / June 1st                  public holidays





May 18th  to 22nd                    School Closed





Summer Holidays – June 30th @ 12 o’clock  


Note: The school will reopen


Thursday August  27th














N.B Nut Allergy 





This is without a doubt the most important message in this newsletter.


 


We have several children, in the school, who have an allergy to nuts and it is therefore imperative that no nuts are brought into school.





This also includes bars etc that might include nuts. We are asking all parents to be vigilant and to particularly check cereal bars. 





The health of several children in the school depends on your support and vigilance. 





 





Book Club


This year 60 pupils came into school to read at 8:30am!! Four very dynamic groups met for 5 sessions each and all thoroughly enjoyed sharing their opinions and views. 





One of the books read was ‘The Secret of Grindlewood’ by Jackie Burke. It was a real treat when she visited the school and shared her thoughts and ideas with over 80 pupils. 





Children in the senior book club also read ‘The Diamond of Orchestra’ by Colm Mc Elwain. Both books were thoroughly enjoyed and we are awaiting the sequels.





Thank you to teachers Ms Nolan and Ms Fisk who so generously gave their time each morning. 





Book Hunt


Thanks to the great support for the Book Fair, in November, we have been able to buy 45 books for the library over Easter. MS Ireland also donated 10 books. Children, watch out for them in the book hunt in May.





Thank you to everyone who supported MS Ireland during our World Book Day. €623 was collected on the day. 











Maths for 5th class parents (only 15 places)





Would you like to 


Help your child(ren) with their Maths homework?


Refresh your own Maths skills?


Understand the difference between the ‘new’ and the ‘old’ Maths?





If the answer is Yes to one or more of the above, we might be able to help. 





The PTA is running a Maths –‘Help for Parents’ course 





Dates:    May 6th / 13th/ 27th  and June 3rd/ 10th 





Time:  7:30pm to 9:30pm  - in the school.





This course is being offered to parents of 5th class pupils and is run in conjunction with the Kildare Wicklow Education Training Board.(kwetb).





The course will be informal and easy-going and will focus on each person’s needs- it will not be like a classroom lesson and interaction with the tutor is encouraged.


Flyers will be given to 5th class parents- please sign and return to the class teacher or office if interested. (Places will be offered on a first come basis)














Book Shop





The book shop will be in the school





Friday 12th June – 9:30am to 4pm


Saturday 13th June – 9:30am to 12:30pm








Food Dudes 


A number of years ago we completed the very successful ‘Food Dudes’ programme. The aim of this programme is to encourage healthy eating habits in our young children.


Children were asked to taste a variety of fruit and vegetables such as carrots, cucumber, raisins, cherry tomatoes etc. and in return were given a small prize as an incentive.





In the coming weeks Infants to Second will once again be taking on The Food Dudes Challenge.





The senior classes will also take part but on a smaller scale.





Information will be given to parents, in advance, and we ask that you encourage and support the programme. 





New Teachers


Best of luck to two of our teachers, Emma Carroll and Maryn Byrne who have both gone on maternity leave. 





We will let you know when there is news!





In the mean time we would like to welcome teachers, Emma Graham, who has taken over second class and Ríona Quinn who is now teaching 5th. Both classes are in very safe hands. 

















Confirmation


Congratulations to all our 6th class pupils who were confirmed by Bishop Nulty, on Tuesday (April 21st ). 





Thank you to everyone who worked so hard to prepare our young pupils for their big day in particular the parish team who led The Called to Witness Programme/ our parent volunteers/ teachers/ our wonderful choir/Father Joe for his continuous support/ the Focolare Centre and you, their parents.





Let’s hope the sun is still shining when our 2nd class pupils make their First Holy Communion on May 9th. 





Called to Witness 


The final part of The Called to Witness Confirmation Programme will take place in the school on 


Thursday 30th at 2:30pm.


Parents are welcome to attend























